FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        SEPTEMBER, 2009, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 8

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS –  Centralia(2), East St. Louis, Hamilton County-McLeansboro, Murphysboro, Pinckneyville, Red Bud, Wesclin-Trenton           COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Perry
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 5
    PARTICIPANTS – 109
Agricultural Career Presentations(5), 5th-6th Grade Students, Conservation Fair, DuQuoin - 109
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
FCAE Staff Meeting, Bloomington
FCAE Staff Conference Call Meeting

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
District FCAE/SIUC Agricultural Education Department Advisory Council Meeting, Carbondale

Illinois AITC Coordinator Meeting, Bloomington

Bi-State Urban AgriScience Education Initiative Meeting with Ellis Bell, Jim Harris, and St. Louis  

 Public School Representatives, St. Louis, MO

District Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Ina

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1671
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 12
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Processed Incentive Funding Ag Grant Budgets

Reviewed Facility Improvement Grant Applications for Teachers
Assisted Teachers with Completion of their Graduate Surveys and Professional Development Plans

Completed and Sent Out District and Section Calendar

Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

We met with Chad Beckman, Monsanto Representative, at the East St. Louis High School regarding assistance with their school garden.  I am hopeful that a partnership will be developed.   100% of schools in district five completed their graduate survey and professional development plans.  Good attendance and participation at the FCAE/SIUC Ag Education advisory council ‘town hall’ style meeting.  Conferencing in reports by Jay Runner and Harley Hepner seemed to work okay. Saved their drive time and the project substantial mileage reimbursement.  Affiliation fees for FFA membership was first discussed at the district ag teacher meeting with mixed reactions.   Very optimistic that an ag program will develop 10-11 within the science department at the Centralia High School.
